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Summary: The Historic Highland Park Neighborhood Council requests that:(a)the Mayor, BONC,
DONE, Neighborhood Councils and stakeholders establish specific levels of experience and accountability
especially within the NC system that would either qualify a person for or disqualify them from consideration as a
BONC Commissioner;(b)the Mayor, BONC, DONE, Neighborhood Councils and stakeholders quantify the
obligations and responsibilities of a Commissioner and establish a procedure to ensure these are met or a
replacement appointed; and(c)Mayor Garcetti include respective Area Neighborhood Councils in the vetting
process of persons being considered for appointment to the Board of Neighborhood Commissioners that
represent that area so that local concerns are addressed which is the intent of the Neighborhood Council
system.Furthermore, he Historic Highland Park Neighborhood Council requests that our board members be
invited to BONC meetings on a timely basis as many of us juggle a lot of other commitments, and that our
BONC Commissioner attend at least one HHPNC meeting per year to update board members on what the
Board of Neighborhood Commissioners is doing.
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Historic Highland Park Neighborhood Council

September 7, 2017

Mayor Garcetti
Members of the Los Angeles City Council
200 N. Spring Street
Los Angeles, CA 90012
(o] Department of Neighborhood Empowerment
Board of Neighborhood Commissioners
Greg Good

Re: CF 17-0854 et al on appointment of people to the Board of Neighborhood Commissioners

The Historic Highland Park Neighborhood Council which represents over 60,000 Los Angeles
stakeholders who reside, own property, or conduct business in our neighborhood while appreciating the
hard work done by the Board of Neighborhood Commissioners over the years has concerns over how
people are selected for appointment to the Board and how they comport themselves as Commissioners.

A number of meetings of the Board of Neighborhood Commissioners have been cancelled in the past
year due to lack of a quorum meaning the business before the Board does not get addressed in a timely
manner and those who make the effort to attend, both Commissioners and stakeholders, end up
wasting time and money travelling to meetings only to find they have been cancelled.

Recently, there have been complaints from Neighborhood Council board members about the
qualifications of some of those who are recommended to fill these positions. Whether they are valid or
not, they deserve to be addressed prior to appointment.
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CF 17-0854 et al on appointment of people to the Board of Neighborhood Commissioners

Given that Neighborhood Councils rely on the oversight of the Commissioners and have a great deal of
respect to many of them who have worked hard over the years, and given that there are issues of
import to the Neighborhood Councils on BONC’s recent agendas that have not been addressed, the
Historic Highland Park Neighborhood Council stands with the Los Angeles Neighborhood Council
Coalition in requesting the following:

(a) an attendance policy be established and adhered to strictly so the Board’s work can proceed on
a timely basis; and

(b) the Mayor's Office review the attendance of the current Commissioners, and if any
Commissioner has missed five meeting in the last twelve (12) months, the Mayor ask for that
Commissioner's resignation and replace him or her with an individual who will fully engage with
the Neighborhood Councils and the work they do.

Under the current system, the Mayor has the right to appoint Commissioners which is then approved by
the City Council, but may not be aware of how that person is perceived within the community they are
appointed to represent. We respectfully point out that an effective Commissioner for both the Mayor
and stakeholders should have the experience and knowledge and the respect of their region to be an
effective advocate. Therefore we request that:

(a) the Mayor, BONC, DONE, Neighborhood Councils and stakeholders establish specific levels of
experience and accountability especially within the NC system that would either qualify a person
for or disqualify them from consideration;

(b) the Mayor, BONC, DONE, Neighborhood Councils and stakeholders quantify the obligations and
responsibilities of a Commissioner and establish a procedure to ensure these are met or a
replacement appointed; and

(c) Mayor Garcetti include respective Area Neighborhood Councils in the vetting process of persons
being considered for appointment to the Board of Neighborhood Commissioners that represent
that area so that local concerns are addressed which is the intent of the Neighborhood Council
system.

While we as members of a Neighborhood Council appreciate being invited to BONC meetings (which we
are a couple of times a year but often too late to adjust busy schedules), we would appreciate it if this
was more consistent, that meetings be held at times and places to make it easier for people to attend,
and that our regional Commissioner attend at least one meeting a year to update not only the board but
also stakeholders on what it is BONC does.

The Historic Highland Park Neighborhood Council therefore asks the Mayor, the City Council and DONE
to address the aforementioned concerns and get back to LANCC and all Neighborhood Councils on how
they will address appointments to the Board of Neighborhood Commissioners moving forward.

Sincerely,

Harv President

Historic Highland Park Neighborhood Council

Page 2 of 2



	17-0854_cis_9-10-17
	17-0854 (1)

